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Bligh’s Lane Nursery School

November Newsletter 2022
MONTHLY THEME

The theme for this month is ‘Autumn’.  Please let your child bring in anything that is Autumn related e.g., leaves, berries, chestnuts bare branches etc.

SONGS AND RHYMES

- Autumn Leaves are falling down


- Little Owl, Little Owl
- Mr Bear, Mr Bear




- Goldilocks Rhyme
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- Five Little Leaves




- Harry the Hedgehog
- Flutter, Flutter Little Bat




- More Nursery Rhymes
Your Songs and Rhymes sheet will be in your child’s Library Bag at the start of each month – please remember to practice them every night!
HALLOWE’EN PARTY

Thank you all for making such an effort to dress the children for the party – we all had a lovely day and the children were excellent! I hope you enjoyed the photos on the TeachKloud app.
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OBSERVING THE IMMEDIATE ENVIRONMENT

Our theme is all about Autumn this month. We will encourage the children to notice changes to the trees and they will also learn about the environments and habits of Owls, Hedgehogs and Squirrels. Children learn so much from their environment so be sure to talk to them about the trees and leaves on your way to school.
EARLY MATHEMATICAL EXPERIENCES

As you will have already noticed on the ‘monthly planner’ on the Parents’ Notice Board, we will focus on ‘leaf’ and ‘circle’ shapes this month.  The children will gather and sort leaves according to shape and size.  You should see this reflected in art activities that are prepared for the children. You will find some more ideas to help with maths on your new Language sheet.
EXTENDED SCHOOLS PROGRAMME
The Extended Schools programme has begun on Monday 7th November. You have all been given timetables so please keep them handy. Miss Stephanie Cooke will continue to run the breakfast club and Miss Stephanie Cooke and Ms Louise Roberts will run the Extended day. Remember, the extended hours are offered two days per week, are flexible and children can be collected any time before 2.15 p.m.  The Extended day will be ‘action-packed’ so it is really important that your child is in bed early so he/she is well rested for the next school day. Mrs Woods/Doherty’s will have a further two days the following week. Mrs O’Doherty’s children will then be offered it on Monday 21st  and Tuesday 22nd  and then the following Monday and Tuesday. The programme will continue like this on a 2 week cycle between the classes. Mondays will be Jo Jingles and Dance and Tuesdays will be Football and Gymnastics. The programme will not run in December as we will be busy with Christmas preparations.

SICK CHILDREN 
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Children should NOT be brought to school if they are sick, on antibiotics or have been up all night coughing or vomiting. By bringing your child into school you will be passing on ‘bugs’ to the other children and the staff which causes the ‘bugs’ to linger for a much longer period in the school community.
BOOK BAGS
Please make sure your bookbag is returned every week on Monday or Tuesday. It is especially important if your child has had the ‘Special Story’ as we need the book and the laminated sheet to give to another child the following week. This month’s story is ‘Goldilocks and the Three Bears.’ 
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PARENT / TEACHER MEETINGS
It was lovely to get a chance to talk to all our parents and to get such positive comments from you all. 
I hope you found this a positive experience also, and remember you can talk to us at any time if you
 have any worries or concerns. 
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DAILY MILE
You may have noticed the new ‘Daily Mile’ signage outside of the school this week. We are going to start doing our daily mile on Monday 7th November. We intend to do this first thing in the morning so we would appreciate if all of the children were in school by 9am. This program aims to improve physical, social, emotional and mental health and wellbeing. We will take part in a ‘Santa Run’ on Friday 2nd December as part of the ‘Daily Mile’ and will give more details of this closer to the time.
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As the teachers have explained at the Parent/Teacher meetings, the children will now be able to enjoy outdoor play no matter what the weather is like!  Outdoor play is essential for a child’s development and part of the Nursery Curriculum. The children are learning to put on the all-in-one coats but please remember – SHOES WITH VELCRO TAPES OR BOOTS for school every day.
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PUNCTUALITY

Please ensure your child is brought to school on time, 8.45 am. Children do not like
being late and it often leads them to be unsettled. If you have children who attend 
St. John’s please drop your nursery child first as our day begins earlier.                                                                                      
GETTING READY TO LEARN
Following our ‘Big Bedtime Read’ meeting we will begin our lending library from Friday 11th November. Book packs can be borrowed every Friday and returned the following Friday (or you can choose to keep it for an extra week if you’ve not finished with it.) Please make sure you sign packs in and out.
SHARING FROM THE START

We will continue to take part in the ‘Sharing from the Start’ project this year. Mrs O’Doherty is due to attend a meeting next week about re-starting the project and we will know dates for the sessions shortly after this.
CHRISTMAS GIFTS
Christmas is fast approaching and we are all too aware of the financial strain families are under this year. For this reason we ask that you DO NOT buy gifts for staff. As a parent myself I know that getting a present for your child’s teacher is a way of showing appreciation but, I also know, it adds pressure to everyone’s Christmas budget. We will not be offended or feel in any way under-appreciated! Your money can be better spent in your own homes or in a donation to a charity this year.
REMINDER

School will be closed on Wednesday November 23rd for staff training. We re-open to the children on Thursday 24th as normal. This day will be ‘made up’ by children finishing on the 21st December rather than the 20th as in our previously published holiday dates.
BIRTHDAYS THIS MONTH – HAPPY BIRTHDAY!!!

             Aodhán McKinney
                                     Charley McCahill
            Paige Campbell Doherty                                    Aaliyah Sweeney
            Emily Cummins

                                     Daithi McGahey
